
Freedom of information request NCC-051547-21 
 
Thank you for your recent Freedom of information request for ease we have provided our response 
alongside each point as follows: 
 
In relation to the council's children services department and its use of a tool called the Graded Care 
Profile to assess neglect. 
 
1. Do you use a) the GCP or b) the NSPCC's adapted version, the GCP 2, to assess neglect in 
children? 
Nottinghamshire County Council do not use the GCP or NSPCCS adapted version. The Nottingham 
and Nottinghamshire Safeguarding Children’s Partnerships have just launched in June 2021 a joint 
child and young person’s neglect toolkit neglect_toolkit.pdf  (proceduresonline.com) which is a 
‘Structured Judgement Approach’ 
2. If you use the GCP 2 please provide information on how much the council has spent on a) licensing 
the GCP2 and b) training in relation to the GCP2, to date N/A 
3. If you use the GCP2 please provide any assessments of the GCP 2 held or carried out by the 
council on the effect of use of the GCP2 on outcomes for children ie what are the benefits? N/A. 
4. Please answer this question only if you do not use the GCP2 but do use the GCP. Please provide 
any assessments of the GCP held or carried out by the Council within the past 5 years in relation to 
the impact of use of the GCP tool on outcomes for children. N/A 
 
We trust this information will be of assistance to you.  
 
If you wish to raise any concerns about the way your request was dealt with, then please write to the 
Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP or 
e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the reference number above. 
 
With kind regards 
 
Lorraine Hayes 
Complaints Information & Mediation Officer 
Complaints & Information Team 
Chief Executives Department 
Nottinghamshire County Council 
West Bridgford 
Nottingham 
NG2 7QP 
0115 97 72788 
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